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Due to traditionally low traffic numbers during the holiday season, the Ashburn Drive Gate to Carlisle Barracks

will be closed to all in and out-bound vehicle traffic from Dec. 23 through Jan. 3. The Ashburn Gate will close

at 5:30 p.m. on Dec. 21 and reopen at 6:30 a.m. Jan. 3.

During this period all vehicular traffic must enter and exit through the Claremont Road main gate. Pedestrians

may call (717)245-4115 (Police Desk) and a police patrol will respond to open the gate for entry and exit. 

Trucks must still exit the Ashburn gate using the same phone number.  

“Our traffic numbers are traditionally very low during this time period, so this was an opportune time to close the

Ashburn Gate and provide some personal time back to our hardworking guard force and keep them fresh

throughout the holiday period,” said Lt. Col. Greg Ank, Garrison Commander.  “We appreciate your patience and

understanding.  The Claremont gate is designed to handle increased traffic so any delays are expected to be

minimal."


